Cllr: Graham Carr-Jones: Ward Councillor report for Stalbridge, Marnhull, Stalbridge Weston & Stourton Caundle May 2023

As advised to the Clerks & Chairman, at the beginning of May I stepped down from my Cabinet post for Housing Community Safety & Emergency Planning as the portfolio role has been enlarged to include Adult Social Care. (an enormous undertaking)
This was not something I chose to do lightly, but my own health comes first, both physical and mental. 
I remain as Dorset Councils Cabinet lead for Housing & Homelessness.
I remain fully available by Phone, Email, Messenger, Watsapp or Teams, on request.

I continued attending Town and Parish Council Meetings, although taking a short breather now.
I am always sharing Council information with local Councillors, as this is key for them to be able to disseminate information to residents. I also have regular weekly telephone calls with the Chairmen of the Town and Parish Council. I operate an open-door policy for those wishing to meet face to face.
At Dorset Council I have attended training on varying subjects, from planning training, recycling, Libraries, Parking & Highways to name a few. 
I have chaired all the Community Safety Partnership meeting with Dorset Police, Dorset Fire & rescue, the Probation Service and Health Partners. I also attend the pan Dorset Public Health Board, keeping up to date on the wider Dorset Health issues.
In my Housing role we have again Increased Council owned Temporary accommodation Units 
Successful rolling out the Govt Grant: For Ukrainian and Afghan Refugees Rough Sleeper Accommodation Programme.

The New Build programme with Registered Providers exceed target and has delivered 504 units of social housing
Our New Housing Strategy is Taking shape, The Housing Team have restructured to boost Homeless prevention Investing 900K & we are Developing Care Leaver Protocol with Children's Services. 

Some of the Headline items from the past 12 months are:

Calling all property professionals, forum re-starts for 2023
April 20, 2023  
Property professionals, particularly landlords and letting agents or those thinking of joining the profession, are invited to kickstart the 2023 Landlord Forums on 18th May. Tickets have sold out already, but you can still attend online.
Rough sleepers helped off the streets of Dorset for good.
March 16, 2023 
The number of homeless people in Dorset is declining thanks to a range of new services and accommodation options for people on the streets.
Helping to bring empty properties back into use
February 24, 2023  
Extensive works to renovate a long-term empty property in Blandford are nearing completion, to provide much needed accommodation and the chance for residents to make plans for the rest of their lives.
Dorset landlord pays the price for renting a dangerous home
February 22, 2023  
A landlord of a home with unsafe electrics has been issued with a significant financial penalty of £7,500 by Dorset Council.
Dorset Cllrs visit completed affordable homes in Hazelbury Bryan
February 15, 2023  
Members of Dorset Council led a celebration to mark the completion of 21 new affordable homes in Hazelbury Bryan. Cllr Graham Carr-Jones, Portfolio Holder for Housing and Community Safety, Andrew Billany, Director of Housing and Community Safety at Dorset Council, Cllr Pauline Batstone for Blackmore Vale ward and the Chairman of Hazelbury Bryan Parish Council 



Dorset’s care leavers in search of rental properties
November 30, 2022  
Dorset Council is inviting private landlords to work in partnership with them to provide good quality accommodation for young people leaving the care of the council.
More rough sleepers helped with funding
November 11, 2022  
Dorset Council has successfully secured more than £1.5 million to help continue excellent work supporting rough sleepers. As well as continuing to support existing projects, such as the Bus Shelter and our advice and support services, the additional funding will help establish a new rapid assessment unit for vulnerable people providing accommodation and bespoke assistance 
# I’ve got a text
September 28, 2022 
Your next text message might be from our housing service with an important update, after the introduction of the new way to communicate.
Derelict building to be transformed to provide homes
September 7, 2022  
Work is set to begin on an empty building to provide much needed accommodation and the chance for residents to make plans for the rest of their lives. The double-fronted property has been unoccupied for several years and is in a state of disrepair. The West View property, in The Plocks, Blandford Forum, was identified for temporary accommodation. 
Opportunity for landlords to partner council
August 26, 2022  
Landlords are being encouraged to work with Dorset Council to give families a stable home, improve the quality of properties and benefit by having access to a dedicated service. There is high demand for available homes from families in the council area and landlords who sign up and commit to making their property safe 
More funding for Safer Streets in Weymouth
August 12, 2022  
Initiatives to protect women and girls from violence will continue to operate after almost £250,000 of funding has been secured. Safer Streets will see more CCTV cameras installed to get greater street coverage, a safe space will continue to operate as a sanctuary for women and girls, and more work to prevent and support women. 
Purbeck Gateway latest to be showcased at Wareham Market
July 20, 2022  
The latest information about the future of the former middle school site in Wareham will be shared with residents at a Purbeck Gateway engagement event, led by Dorset Council, next month.
Housing Services to better support those most in need
July 1, 2022  
People most urgently in need of housing help from Dorset Council are being better prioritised with new single points of contact and a triage system.
Charity partner highly commended in awards
June 13, 2022  
Providing life-saving and life-changing access to doctors and dentists has led to a charity partner being highly commended in a national award. The Lantern Trust helps rough sleepers with health provision and assists residents unwilling to attend medical appointments, in addition to helping with housing solutions. The Trust’s work to rectify health inequalities has been…  
75 per cent increase in the number of affordable homes built in a year
May 26, 2022  
Dorset Council can announce a strong step forward in its work with Registered Provider Housing Associations, responding to the growing need for affordable housing. In the year to March 2021, 301 new affordable homes were built by Housing Associations or acquired by the council.  In the last year, to March 2022, there was success increasing the number of affordable homes. 

